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Dear Provider: 
 
Effective September 1, 2025, Molina Healthcare of Texas is removing the gold card designation for all 
non-LMHA providers who provide targeted case management and mental health rehabilitation services 
to Molina Medicaid members.  
 
The removal of the gold card designation will require all non-LMHA providers to submit prior 
authorization requests for targeted case management and mental health rehabilitation services for 
dates of service on or after September 1, 2025.  
 
For prior authorization requirements, please reference Molina’s Provider Manual, located at 
MolinaHealthcare.com.  
 
For question related to this change, please contact our Value-Based Contracting Team at 
MHTVBC@MolinaHealthcare.com.  
 
Sincerely, 
Molina Healthcare of Texas 
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